ABNC Press release – all copy free to quote, photos available
(see also attached reminder of big Demo photo opportunity. Please email us to be put in touch with our press/cameras liaison officer for the day for arranging interviews etc)



WSCC supports ‘Appalling Damage’ Bypass Route 

On Thursday 28 Sept Mike Tristram of Binsted’s Arundel Bypass Neighbourhood Committee (ABNC) presented a petition to WSCC’s Environment and Community Services Select Committee.  Over 2200 petitioners, on behalf of ABNC’s Save Binsted campaign, had asked the County Council to reject a Bypass through Binsted, now called ‘Option 5A’.  Representatives also spoke from Walberton Parish Council, Tortington Local Community, ArundelSCATE and OneArundel. 

The debate can be viewed on the webcast on https://westsussex.public-i.tv/core/portal/webcast_interactive/302614 

“Four of the five community groups gave WSCC good traffic, environmental and community reasons why the officers’ recommendation to support Option 5A should be rejected,” said Mike Tristram.  “It would cause appalling damage to Binsted Woods, Binsted Park, the village communities in or using the National Park in this area, and Tortington.”  

“And yet, four out of the five Select Committee members present voted to trash the Environmental and Community Services of this part of Sussex, by supporting Option 5A.  The Select Committee ignored their own deeply-buried Landscape Strategy.  Worse, their officer persuaded them to regard as ‘minor’ the fundamental flaws in environmental aspects of Highways England’s consultation.  West Sussex are riding roughshod over their local communities.”

“Highways England are acting with unseemly haste, with a toolkit of badly prepared figures and badly researched data, to try at all human and environmental costs to get spades in the ground before the RIS1 money runs out in 2020.  Our local authority representatives, in WSCC and ADC, should not collude in a quick-and-dirty job.

“They seem to think they can do whatever they want on the grounds that the national interest overrides National Park status.  But the South Downs National Park was designated in the national interest.  The Binsted Woods areas affected by Option 5A, some protected wildlife species and habitats, the heritage landscape of governance in Binsted, are all of national importance.  The long term national interest is to save the Binsted area, not to destroy it.”


NOTES FOR EDITORS:
For more or higher resolution photographs, and more information and comments, contact:
Mike Tristram: 01243 551635 and 07771 897613 mike@tristram.biz
Gilly McCadden 07811 335565 gilly.mccadden@gmail.com 
Bill Treves – 01243 555338 or 07768 544445 bill.treves@gmail.com 
Emma Tristram – 01243 551635 emma.tristram@dsl.pipex.com 

For the 4-minute ‘Save Binsted’ Film, click:  https://youtu.be/Vz7lLnMlWlY 

For more online information about the Arundel Bypass see:
www.arundelbypass.co.uk 
www.facebook.com/arundelbypass
www.twitter.com/arundelbypass

· For more information about Binsted village see www.binsted.org

· For more information about the environment of Binsted see www.maves.org.uk 
· Also www.facebook.com/mavesarundel



Mike Tristram
ABNC Committee member
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